
Town of Lebanon-Recreation Commission  
 

Special Meeting 
7:00 P.M. Tuesday, January 29, 2019 

    Town Hall Downstairs 
 
A. The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM.   Attending: Nick 

Poppiti (chair), Susan Smith (Secretary), Sandra Tremblay, Alan 
Dunnack, Alexis Hussey, Laura Davidson, Aline Soulor, Haley 
McCall and Tammy Raymond. Absent:  Bob Gentes.  Guests: Jen 
Warner, Chris Frank and Phil Chester. 

 
B.  Motion  by Alexis Hussey, 2nd Aline Soulor, to accept the minutes 
with one typing error for November 26, 2018.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  
 
C.  Treasurer’s Report - postponed to next meeting 
 
D.  Public Forum – discussion under new business 
 
E.  Correspondence – none 
 
F.  Recreation Coordinator’s Report – Sandra Tremblay reported she 
will be retiring soon.  We wish Sandra all the best and thank her for her 
long tenure of service to the recreation department. 
 
  
G.  Ongoing Activities 
 

1.  Volleyball – Alexis Hussey reported volleyball for kids will be 
Wednesday and Thursday for K-4. 
2.  Basketball – Alana Dunnack reported it is going very well and 
there will be a tournament Feb. 14 – 17. 
3.  Art classes – Sandy Tremblay reported art classes will be held 
again this year at the Elementary and Middle school. 
4.  Yoga - Sandra Tremblay is looking for a new Yoga teacher. 
5. Teen Dances - Tammy Raymond reported new interest in reviving 
our teen dance program for 6th, 7th and 8th grades.  Dates to be 
announced. 



 
 

     H.  New Business 
 
1. Phil Chester discussed the resident survey for the 2020 Plan of 
Conservation and Development in Lebanon.  Phil will recommend the 
inclusion of a question regarding all purpose fields for the recreation 
commission on a motion by Sue Smith 2nd Laura Davidson.  Motion 
passed unanimously. 
 
2.  Chris Frank discussed the need for more soccer fields.   
 
3.  Motion  by Sue Smith 2nd Laura Davidson to recommend to the 
Selectman to prepare an RFP for the drilling of a well at the Tyler 
Field Complex.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
4. Motion  by Laura Davidson, 2nd Aline Soulor to reappoint Haley 
McCall, Sue Smith, and Robert Gentes to the Recreation Commission.   
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
5.  Motion by Sue Smith, 2nd Laura Davidson to spend up to $2500.00 
to Powers Outdoor Services for removal of brush and stumps on the 
surveyed area of a proposed lower soccer field.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:04 P.M. 
 
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Susan H. Smith, Secretary  
 
 

 

 


